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Request: 
 
FOI request - Local Authority funding for free entitlement for three and four-year-olds 

Financial year 2019/20 

Did you have any underspend or overspend in the early years block for three and four-
year-old places in 2019/20? 

Yes 

Please provide information about any underspend in the early years block for three and 
four-year-old places in 2019/20 including the amount of any underspend and what actions, 
if any, were agreed relating to this underspend. 

£382,078 Underspend; No actions agreed 

OR: 

Please provide information about any overspend in the early years block for three and 
four-year-old places in 2019/20 including the amount of any overspend and what actions, 
if any, were agreed relating to this overspend. 

N/A 

Financial year 2020/21 

Please provide information about whether any contingency was planned in the Early 
Years Block for the Financial Year 2020/21 and, if so, what was the amount of the 
contingency? 

No contingency planned 

 


